
 
 

Defence Team Update #10: Cogswell District Project 
 
On October 17, 2024, as part of the Cogswell District Project, the Halifax Regional Municipality 
announced that the new roundabout located southeast of His Majesty’s Canadian Dockyard will open 
this fall using a phased approach, with HMC Dockyard’s Valour Way South entrance expected to reopen 
in mid-December. Click here for more information.   
 
The first phase of the roundabout opening begins on Monday, October 28, when the Barrington Street 
and Upper Water Street legs of the roundabout open. Vehicular traffic impacts, Halifax Transit impacts, 
pedestrian/cyclist impacts and a map illustrating this first phase can be found here.  
 
Please monitor Base-wide email, the MARLANT splash page, and CFB Halifax social media for more 
information on what the gradual opening of this roundabout, especially the reopening of Valour Way 
South, will mean for our Defence Team.   
 
Temporary closure of Dockyard South Access Gate to vehicular traffic on October 28 
 
The Dockyard South Access Gate entrance adjacent to HMCS Scotian will be closed to vehicular traffic on 
Monday, October 28, to allow Cogswell District Project work to be completed in front of Scotian. Gate 
access will remain available for pedestrian and bicycle traffic during this time. Any questions can be 
directed to RPOS(H).  

 

https://www.halifax.ca/home/news/new-roundabout-open-cogswell-district
https://www.halifax.ca/home/news/roundabout-opening-barrington-street

